[bookmark: _GoBack]Killington Parks & Recreation Commission
Special Meeting
Monday, May 18th, 2020
Zoom Meeting # 867 7686 1104

Present:		Rebecca Claffey	Chair
			Steve Nisimblatt	Vice-Chair
			Andrew McKenna
			Evan Ehmann
			Anna Molalley

Also Present:		Sarah Newel		Director Parks & Rec 
			Gerrie Russell		Senior Liaison

The meeting was officially called to order at 7:12 PM.
Because of state and local mandates requiring social distancing and no public gatherings, this meeting was held via zoom.
On a motion by Rebecca, seconded by Evan, the minutes of Wednesday, May 6th, 2020, were approved with a correction.

Public Comments:	None

Correspondence:

Sarah received word from GPS that the first of the previously scheduled soccer camps has been 
canceled. They are 100% committed to coming in August. There was a question as to how the international counselors will handle the quarantine requirement.
Jeff Alexander offered us the opportunity to do a Century Ride Team with the fee waived. This is scheduled for Saturday, June 20th.

Recreation Report:				Sarah

Pool: Sarah has received notice from Kristen Alf that all swim meets have been canceled for this season. Sarah shared the differences and the possibilities of  public swim team sessions and lessons.
We could probably arrange small group practice and lessons but not open these activities to the public.
If our pool does not open, is there a possibility of renting pool time at Pico Sports Complex?
We can also wait and see what develops as many people are working on ways to open pool facilities.
Even if we follow every protocol we are left with liabilities regarding each and every person who comes to the pool. The discussion included many questions as to cleaning procedures, do we limit pool time, do we have half hour appointments, do people bring their own chairs? One suggestion was that we be the leader and open under strict guidelines in order to give the children of our town something to look forward to. Another perspective was that we should be “good citizens” and follow along with other towns and their decision making processes.
It would be prudent to make a decision by June 15th because we are wasting chemicals and time keeping the pool in a state of “ready to open”.
Camp: The survey that was sent out got a good number of responses. Families are interested but are concerned about safety. Many, at this point, also have no idea about their job security. It is hard to make a commitment when there are still so many questions. Commission members questioned the possibility of out of state attendees or should any camp be limited to only local families because of quarantine 
requirements.
The school district is not sure about holding the Summer Soak program because of funding problems, so that puts the school location for our camp in question. Sarah has reached out to the Resort and asked about using Ramshead. Conversations have included the use of five rooms for eight weeks. This would be a dedicated space and there would be some kind of a fee involved. There is a conflict in August with another large group wanting to reserve the same space. It should be noted that this solution is in the early talking stages and has not reached the level of detailed arrangements. Sarah noted that if we are having a camp, we must have a starting date of June 22nd in order to receive stipends from the state.
Since opening the pool and having summer camp are still big question marks, it was suggested we think out of the box and maybe provide some sort of babysitting service manned by volunteers.
4th of July: This celebration as we know it is not happening. There is the slim possibility of the fireworks being held at the resort. There are other ideas from town leaders to not only celebrate the holiday but to tie that in with our new firehouse. Our firetruck fleet could be out and about or maybe a 
take out picnic could be held at the new building location.
Concerts: More groups are canceling and we are still working on the “social distancing” aspect of attending a concert at the library.

Old Business:

There has been no word on the mountain bike grants we have applied for.

New Business:

There is an area near the access to our mountain bike trails on rt. 100 that is very dangerous for anyone
trying to cross. A suggestion was for Witt to observe the problem and maybe issue speeding tickets. A sign would also be helpful and Sarah will check with Holly.

The next regularly scheduled meeting is Wednesday, June 3rd, 2020 starting at 7:00 pm.

On a motion by Rebecca, seconded by Evan, the meeting was adjourned at 8:45 pm.







Respectfully submitted 
Gerrie Russell






